
               b e o n e t o g e t h e r. c o m 
 
 "Give thanks to the Lord, for he is good; his love endures forever." (1 Chronicles 16:34) 
 

Dear friends and prayer partners,  
 

The Lord has done great things in our lives and ministry because of your prayers and partnership, and 
we are so grateful.  

 

This year, during the first semester, we had two mission trips to Brazil. In the first one I taught church 
leaders in the Amazon. On the second trip, Lucy and I went 
to São Paulo to preach at the Taiwanese church’s retreat. In 
both trips we had great response from people coming to the 
Lord and for others being better equipped for the ministry. 
We are so grateful!  
 

We took the second semester to visit our five supporting 
churches and share with them what the Lord has done with 
their prayers and financial support. We were so blessed to 
have each church rejoicing with us for God’s work through 
the ministry He has called us. We are so grateful! 

  

The Lord is guiding us to a new ministry opportunity right here in Dallas, Texas.  
There is a Brazilian church in Plano, Texas that we have 
preached several times over the past ten years. 
The church is now growing in numbers and the Brazilian 
pastor has requested us to come and help him to lead 
and train the deacons and elders. This is exactly what 
we have done in Brazil and Portugal over the years. Now 
we can also do this ministry at our doorstep. We are so 
grateful! 
We prayed, fasted, asked for advice, and talked with our 
sending church and mission organization. They all 
agreed that the Lord is directing us to help this loving 
church. 
I will still be traveling to Brazil and Portugal at least once a year to train church leaders over there.  
We ask you please to pray for us and for this body of believers as we help them to continue to grow spiritually 
and in numbers for God’s glory. We are so grateful for this new ministry opportunity.  
 

Here are some ways you can be a part of this ministry endeavor:  
• Pray for the churches without pastors in Brazil and Portugal. 

• Pray for wisdom and stamina as we minister overseas and in the USA. 

• For tax deductible donations, click here: 

• If you prefer, you can transfer with Zelle – (214) 392-2057 
 

We love you all and are so grateful for your partnership in our lives and ministry. 
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